Notice of Commencement
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Addendum
Central Corridor Feedermain

Windsor Utilities Commission / ENWIN Utilities Ltd. Public Notice

What is the reason for an addendum?

The Windsor Utilities Commission (WUC) Rivers'\de?fE qyandot® «
completed a Schedule B Municipal Class \‘

Environmental Assessment (MCEA) in 2014
to identify a preferred site for a new potable
water reservoir to improve storage capacity \
and to identify a preferred alignment for a %
new central corridor feedermain. The new 2
feedermain will improve overall operations
and servicing capability to the outer limits of
the existing service area. The findings and
recommendations of the 2014 MCEA are
documented within a project screening
report.
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ENWIN Ultilities Ltd. (ENWIN) on behalf of
WUC is currently undertaking the detail
design of the project. However, based on a
more detailed review of the central corridor Canadian Pacific
feedermain construction approaches,
modifications to the preferred feedermain
alignment identified as part of the 2014

MCEA are expected. As such, an Addendum

to the 2014 MCEA has been initiated to

assess the potential environmental impacts Q
associated with the changes to feedermain
alignment, identify mitigation measures, and “ns,
to document the changes within an

Addendum report.
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If you have any comments, questions and/or ———

. . . O i '\ib
concerns in relation to this Adde_ndum,_ copaROE %%/ N Potential
please contact one of the following project R | Termination Point
team members:

Chris Manzon, P.Eng. Michael Mastronardi, P. Eng

ENWIN Utilities Ltd. Stantec Consulting Ltd.

Director — Engineering (Water) Senior Municipal Project Manager

Tel: 519 - 251-7300 ext. 295 Tel: 519-966-2250, ext. 250

Email: cmanzon@enwin.com Email:
Michael.Mastronardi@stantec.com

Following the completion of the Addendum report (approximately fall 2023), a Notice of Addendum
will be issued to notify the public, stakeholders and Indigenous communities that the Addendum is
available for review for a 30-day period. Please note that only the proposed changes to the project
(i.e., feedermain alignment) will be subject to review.

Information is being collected under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With
the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.

This Notice was first issued June 28, 2023.
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